Clayton South

Primary School

Important Diary
Dates

TERM 2 2025-DATES

June

27th – Assembly 3:10pm

<u>July</u>

2nd – Semester 1 Reports published

2nd – Year 3-6 Puffing Billy Excursion

4th – Term 2 Ends (school finishes at 2:30pm)

21st - Term 3 Begins

Under the Gazebo



Friday 27th June 2025

As we reach the end of Term 2 and the conclusion of the first semester for the school year, it is important to ensure that you keep up to date with the happenings within our school. This is a great time for us to reflect on a very successful first half of the year and to plan for the continued improvement and growth for the second semester.

School Reports

Next week you will receive your child's Semester I, School Report.

The school report is graded on the content that has been taught during Semester 1 at school. Please take the time to carefully read through the report and celebrate with your child their areas of strength / success and discuss any areas requiring improvement in a positive manner, setting them up for a successful second semester. If you have any questions about the reports, please contact your child's teacher. An opportunity for Parent / Teacher interviews will be held next term. It is important to note that the Victorian Curriculum and Assessment Authority have published a revised mathematics curriculum that we have been using this year. Your

the standard as a whole. Utilising this new system also means that there is no direct comparison available to your child's previous mathematics report grade. School Reports will be sent out through the Sentral App on Wednesday 2nd July. If

you require a printed copy of the report, please contact the school office.

child's mathematics report grade will now be a single aggregated score made against

Student Events

This week I had the honour of taking Giann and Dilraj, our two school captains to the Refugee Week celebrations at the Westall Community Hub. Giann and Dilraj represented our school in an



outstanding manner and presented an amazing speech on Freedom. I was extremely proud to receive such amazing feedback about their efforts! Well done!

A huge thank you to Fire Rescue Victoria Clayton who have been in to work with all our students over the past two weeks. They have run important fire safety sessions.

our students over the past two weeks. They have run important fire safety sessions for our younger students and came to see our older students present their own research on fire safety. We appreciate their efforts and their support for our students and school.

Last Friday two of our classes received a fun and informative session from the Suburban Rail Loop team. They learnt about some of the machinery used in the project and even got to work on naming one of the machines! The students thoroughly enjoyed being able to see the real life excavator.

Interschool Sports have continued for our older students over the weeks. They have continued to play with great effort and sportsmanship and we are always proud of their positivity and team spirit! We are awaiting results to see if any of your teams have made the finals!

Clayton South

Primary School

Important Diary
Dates

TERM 2 2025-DATES

<u>June</u>

27th – Assembly 3:10pm

<u>July</u>

2nd – Semester 1 Reports published

2nd – Year 3-6 Puffing Billy Excursion

4th – Term 2 Ends (school finishes at 2:30pm)

21st - Term 3 Begins

Under the Gazebo



Friday 27th June 2025

Breakfast Club

Each morning, Breakfast Club operates in the BER building from 8:30am-8:55am. This is the perfect



way for students to ensure that they have had breaky and are ready to start their school day. This is generously supported by Food Bank, who provide all the food.

A huge thank you to Miss Anna with the assistance of Parents Club members for running the Breakfast Club for our students each morning.

Parents / Carers

We understand that from time to time that parents or a family member from the household are away for a time period. We do request that if there are changes that occur at home, that you do please notify us of these changes. This enables us to further support your child at school, particularly with the temporary change in routines.

Having this information also helps us to know who to contact if required, and who will be dropping off and picking up students from school.

End of Term

Next week marks the end of Term 2. Please be aware of the following important dates:



Wednesday 2nd July – Semester 1 School Reports published Friday 4th July – Last day of Term 2 – School finishes at 2:30pm Monday 21st July – School resumes for Term 3

Thank you all for a fantastic term! I hope that you all have a happy and safe holiday break with your families, and we look forward to our students returning relaxed and rejuvenated ready for Term 3!

2026 Enrolments

We are now taking enrolments for 2026!

If you have a child who will be joining us at Clayton South Primary School in 2026, then now is the time to begin organising the enrolment for them

If you have friends or family with children looking to join our fantastic school, then please let them know that they are welcome to make a time to have a chat with us and that enrolments are currently being taken.

Please make all enrolment enquiries at the office.

WINTER





School Holiday Program

Westall Community Hub

35 Fairbank Rd, Clayton South

- **#** 9581 3050
- westallhub@kingston.vic.gov.au



Butterfly Adventures Enclosure

An interactive, hands-on presentation about the lifecycle of a butterfly and the amazing body parts that a butterfly has. In small groups, the participants will rotate through activities that include science, discovery, art, books and the live butterfly tent - where they will be able to feed the butterflies and also have the butterflies sit on them if they wish.

Wednesday 9 July | 2pm FREE | Ages 5+ | Bookings required

Paper Craft Workshop

Jain us for a fun-filled paper craft workshop where little artists can cut, fold and design their own unique paper creations. From colourful collages and decorations to paper chains and dolls, this handson workshop is perfect for kids who love to create.

Thursday 10 July | 2pm FREE | Ages 5+ | Bookings required

Slime Workshop

Get ready for a gooey, squishy and colourful adventure at our kids slime making workshop! Perfect for young scientists and creative minds, this hands-on event will let kids mix, stretch and customise their very own slime.

Wednesday 16 July | 2pm FREE | Ages 5+ | Bookings required

For more information and bookings please call 9581 3050 or email westallhub@kingston.vic.gov.au



Children must be accompanied by a guardian for these events.